
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th October 2018 in Shireoaks Village Hall.
Present: 
Councillor S MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, P Blagg, B Ayton, S Fielding, G Corrie and R Hauxwell.
District Councillors Pressley 
M Welch (Clerk) 
There was one member of the public present for the open forum.
Councillors were thanked for their work on the noisy drain cover.
There were concerns regarding the planning application for the old farmhouse and the bats in the outbuildings.  The clerk was asked to write to Stancliffe explaining that we have had a concern raised about the bats on the outbuilding with a copy sent to planning.
Councillors had a one-minute silence in memory of Councillor Ivor Jones.
5561 Apologies for absence
There were no apologies.
5562 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in planning, Councillor Pressley declared an interest in RDS and Councillor Ayton the newsletter.
5563 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 11th September 2018
Councillor Robinson asked for item 5555 on planning to be amended to read no objections to the planning applications.  Councillor Hauxwell then proposed the minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Fielding.
5564 Matters arising 
a) Vacancies on Council – A statutory notice has been put up in the noticeboard and closes on 24th October.
b) Station Car Park – Councillor Pressley reported that there had been a meeting on Monday as Northern Rail had agreed to come for a site meeting they now need to meet with Network Rail
c) Cricket ground – The District Council are arranging a meeting to go forward with this.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – Councillor Corrie had sent photos and this has now gone back to planning to the enforcement officer.  Councillors were shown pictures which appear to show the playground had not been done to the agreed specifications.
e) Defibrillator – Councillor MacDonald has received the defibrillator.  The clerk reported that Tesco who gave the grant have agreed to the defibrillator being installed at the Village Hall and have extended the completion date to January.
f) Church Clock – The repairer has collected the clock for repair.
The clerk had previously been asked to check on the signatories and reported that Councillor Ayton had been added along with Councillor Atkinson who is no longer on the council.   Councillor MacDonald thought she also was a signatory and the clerk gave her the passbooks to make further enquiries.
g) Poppy Appeal – Two more donations were handed to the clerk.  Councillor Hauxwell proposed we pay the £90 for the poppies and £20 for the wreath, this was unanimously agreed.
Councillor Blagg will ask Mark if he would help to put the poppies up and will let Councillor Fielding know.
Some poppies for the netting have already been received and 29th was suggested as a possible date to attach them to the net.  The clerk was asked to let Mr Stanley know that we will endeavour to get them up that week.
h) Plaque for Tub – Amended graphics have been circulated.  Councillor Robinson suggested we ask for a comma to be inserted after however and that the graphics be accepted, all councillor agreed.
i) RDS –Another complaint has been passed on to Julian.  Councillors were asked to give complaints to Councillors Pressley and Fielding to be passed on.
j)  Pruning of shrubs and Planting of Tubs
A quote for £250 has been received for pruning the shrubs in the village garden.  Councillor Blagg proposed this be accepted, seconded by Councillor Robinson and all agreed.   Councillor Blagg also reported that the willow tree will also soon need attention again.  Mark had reported that the tree opposite Ivor’s wants the crown lifting as you can’t get round it to mow and Councillor Blagg proposed this be done, seconded by Councillor MacDonald.
Councillor Blagg will ask Mark to take the three new tubs to the bungalows and it was unanimously agreed to order the pansies as last year.
k) Fireworks
Donations have started to come in with £500 from Harron Homes, £50 from Walkers and £200 Stancliffe Homes along with £300 from the District Council.  Councillor Fielding will lend extra buckets for the night.  Police presence in the village has been requested.
5565	New Business 	
a) Poppy appeal donation
This had already been agreed.
b) Newsletter/Grant

Councillors agreed to donate £300 the same as last year.

[bookmark: _GoBack]There will be articles on the fireworks and poppies with pictures.  The clerk was asked to include the cricket ground, the sad passing of Ivor Jones and how after seeking advice we are endeavouring to tackle the village garden and will be pruning various shrubs according to a seasonable timetable.

c) Grass cutting contract tenders

The clerk was asked to request a price from SWHL.

d) Winter Service

Details had previously been circulated, Councillor Blagg proposed we accept the five free bags and this was agreed.  Councillors Blagg and MacDonald will continue as snow wardens.

e) Village Hall

The hall will be closed for refurbishment December, January, February and March.  After discussion councillors agreed to ask if we could use Little Acorns for the meetings and if not look at using the committee room at the club.

5566	Planning

a) New Applications
There were no new applications.

b) Decisions 
18/00928/HSE Erect First Floor Side Extension and Single Storey Rear Extension, 15 Pingle Close Shireoaks – granted
18/00824/COND | Discharge of Conditions 4, 5, 7 and 9 on Appeal Ref APP/A3010/W/17/3169450 - Residential Development for the Demolition of Existing Farm Buildings and Erect 73 Dwellings and Construction of New Access | Wood End Farm Coach Road – approved & 18/00648/RES | Reserved Matters Application Following Outline Application 16/00968/OUT – approved
5567 Reports from County and District Councillors
Most of the issues have already been discussed.  The next rail partnerships meeting will be held on 24th October at 3.30 in Worksop Town Hall.
5568 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 28.09.18
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£11,800.38

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,709.31

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£18,402.43

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	S MacDonald
	
	
	
	110.35

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£110.35

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	Precept
	
	
	
	£9,073

	
	
	Sugden
	
	
	
	£500.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£9,573.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	Turvers
	
	
	
	
	£1,800.00

	
	St John
	
	
	
	
	£110.40

	
	D Gower
	
	
	
	£441.95

	
	HMRC
	
	
	
	
	£67.00

	
	M Welch
	
	
	
	£294.24

	
	SWHL
	
	
	
	
	£380.00

	
	M Welch
	
	
	
	£38.00

	
	Tiger Hire
	
	
	
	£220.32

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£3,351.91

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£8,448.47

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,709.31

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£15,050.52

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£1,759.15

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£13,291.37

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


5569 	Correspondence
The clerk has circulated correspondence received.
A letter had also been received today regarding Anti-social behaviour Crime and Policing Act 2014 Public Spaces Protection Order -Dog control which has added that it is an offence for a person in charge of a dog to fail to comply with a direction given by an authorized officer of the council to produce a device or other suitable means for removing dog faeces and transporting it to a bin, whether or not the dog has defecated.
5570	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern

Councillor Corrie reported that the carnival figures should be available at the next meeting.
Attention was drawn to the drain on Thorpe Lane that is not working.
It was noted that the Current Cub leader is retiring at Christmas.

5571	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 13th November2018
The meeting closed at 9.00p.m.
